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Tom McAdams


Certified Mail  7003 3110 0002 6063 6929

25 cottage Street

Portland Maine 104103 

Dear Mr. McAdams:

An inspection was conducted at 87 Walnut Street on November 26, 2008.  This inspection was conducted in order to verify compliance with the letter dated 09/25/08.  The following is a list of violations that must be corrected by December 10, 2008. This is your final notice to bring the property into compliance.
· The rear two story decks are not permitted and must be completely removed within 7 days.

· The work in the basement was done without benefit of permits.  After the fact electric, plumbing and building permits must be applied for within 10 days of the receipt of this notice

· Existing and outstanding fees must be paid in full before any permits will be issued.

· Only one kitchen is allowed in a single family residence.  The kitchen sink and all cooking equipment (refrigerator and microwave) in the basement must be removed and the plumbing capped. 

· A follow up inspection regarding the removal of the deck is scheduled and will be conducted on Monday December 7th at 8 a.m.

If the two story deck is not completely removed by December 7th at 8 am these matters will be referred immediately to corporate counsel for legal action.

Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code.

Please feel free to contact me at 874-8707, if you wish to discuss the matter or have any questions.

Sincerely
Code Enforcement Officer/Plan Reviewer

cc/Central File

                                 Room 315 - 389 Congress Street- Portland, Maine 04101 (207) 874-8715 - Fax: 8748716 - TTY: 874-8936         


